
 
 
 
 
 
Peace and blessings dear brothers in the Lord.  
 
We greet you in the name of the Lord Jesus and we are very happy for the 
contribution you have in helping and supporting us financially. This is a great 
blessing for us as a family. We thank the Lord from the bottom of our hearts 

for you and we always pray to the Lord for you, through this e-mail, I would like to bring an update 
regarding the work that God helped us to do this summer. 
 
* As you well know, we are part of the Drive-In Ministries organization Cinema on Wheels (that is how 
we call in Romania). And this summer, with this ministry, we managed to reach 15 localities where we 
worked with many children, young people and adults. We had unique and extraordinary moments. 
We were able to introduce the Lord Jesus to many souls who did not know him. It was a very active 
and physically demanding summer, but at every step God strengthened us to be able work for His 
glory. I am working on a power point presentation, where I will present all the places where I did the 
mission and also details about each individual location, and then I will send it to all the people who 
pray and support us as a sign of thanks for the effort you are making for us. 
 
* Besides the mission work with Drive in, this summer we were very involved in the work of the church 
I pastor: preaching, praise and worship, visits to the sick, counseling and church events. As the 
pastor of the church I took the initiative and together with the church I organized 2 beautiful events 
that I will also display in the PowerPoint presentation, namely: 
 
->First event was a Concert of contemporary Christian music, organized in the city park where Alin 
Garlea & Band performed. On the occasion of this concert, I gave some small gifts; each gift 
included: a New Testament, a bookmark with "John 3:16" verse and an invitation to our church and 
also a cookie. We shared about 100 of these gifts to any one that came and was with us at concert.  
 
->Second event was two Christian film evenings attended by more than 150 people who received 
God's message through the 2 Christian films. At the end of the first week of September, we 
completed the "Cinema on Wheels" mission project for this summer, but we will continue to organize 
movie evenings inside the churches and culture houses in the area, until next summer. We also have 
the heart to start a work with children in 2 localities near our city where this summer we worked 
with about 100 children. Pray for this new missionary project that we want to develop further. 
 
In conclusion, I would like to express my great thanks for the financial help we receive from you. We 
also thank you for your support in prayer, which is extremely important for us. We have a great 
request that you stay with us in both prayers and financial support (we need it very much) and this 
way we will be involved together, that's the only way we are more effective, together for God's work. If 
any one of you who would like to come in Romania and be part of our ministry, will be wonderful. 
 
Blessings! 
With love for you, 
Ionut and Estera Udrescu. 
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